
 

 

 
 
 

  

 
 

CONDOLENCE MOTION 
 
 
Moved by: Councillor Mark Grimes  
 
Seconded by: 

 
Councillor Mary-Margaret McMahon 

 

 
 
The Mayor and Members of Toronto City Council are deeply saddened to learn of the passing of 
Reese Fallon on July 22, 2018.  
 
Reese's life was tragically cut short as a result of the July 22nd shooting on Danforth Avenue. 
Reese was a recent graduate of Malvern Collegiate Institute and was set to begin a nursing 
degree this fall at McMaster University. Loved by her family and friends, and highly regarded by 
teachers and staff at Malvern Collegiate Institute, Reese had a promising future ahead of her. 
May Reese's memory inspire others to bring the same passion, energy and determination that she 
demonstrated, to make help make a positive difference in the world. 
 
In Reese's memory, her family and friends have set up the Reese Fallon Legacy Scholarship. The 
plan for the scholarship is to award it annually to a graduate of Malvern Collegiate Institute who 
will be entering a nursing program, carrying on Reese's kind and compassionate personality that 
allowed her to pursue a path for helping others. 
 
The City Clerk is requested to convey, on behalf of the Members of Toronto City Council, our 
sincere sympathy to Reese Fallon's family. 
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